The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from January 14, 2021
ZOOM~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Christian Mash, Tina Buckel, Fred Fox, Clinton Bradley, Linda Ashby and Diane Nye-Paugh. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant and Kim Cecil, Accident Branch Manager. 

Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. Christian made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Fred seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for December 2020 were reviewed by the group. Christian asked if Thomas had received any information about the Library’s state funding for FY22 to date. Thomas said he had not received anything yet but was anticipating their commitment some time in February. Tina motioned to accept the Financial Statements and Clinton seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed and discussed by the group. Thomas also shared several notes from staff members:

· Allen Dunson thanked the Trustees for the Christmas bonus,
· Anna Skeweris thanked the Trustee for the Christmas bonus and the gift certificate,

· Roger Tichinel thanked the Trustees for the Christmas bonus. He also thanked Thomas and Georgie for their hard work in keeping the staff safe during this pandemic.

Kim Cecil thanked the Board for the Christmas gift and then continued by talking about the current curbside conditions. Kim said that, for the most, part patrons are satisfied with the service but stated that they normally had very few or no patrons after 4PM.
Kim shared details of events that had taken place recently at the Accident Branch; she also informed the group of upcoming happenings. 

Items of Old Business were discussed:
· Thomas updated the Trustees on the equipment warranty discussed at the previous meeting. The warranty was for a server and Thomas said it is actually for an old piece of equipment. The purchase request that had been submitted at the December meeting has been voided. 
Items of New Business were discussed:
· The FY20 audit has not been finalized so this item will be tabled until the next meeting. 
· Thomas shared the FY22 Budget for the group to review. After some discussion Christian made a motion to approve the budget as presented to be submitted to the GC Commissioners. Tina seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
· The group reviewed Policy 317 – “Health and Safety”. After review and some discussion Diane made a motion to approve the policy as presented. Fred seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
Other Business items were discussed:
· Fred asked if Thomas had received any applications for the replacement of the Friendsville Branch Manager to date. Thomas said that he has two staff members who expressed interest; however, only one has the qualifications required by the State for the position. It was recommended to broaden the advertising area to attract more applicants, 
The next meeting will be held Thursday, February 11, 2021 at 5:00PM via ZOOM.
Clinton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:00PM. Fred seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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